September 2016
THE VOICE

ST. PAUL’S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
CONGREGATIONAL Update
No matter if you make every voter’s meeting or if you’ve never been to one, it’s good to be informed.  

FINANCES (St. Paul’s General Fund as of July 31, 2016):

Beginning Balance of 
-$35,802.38
Total Disbursements: 
$9,163.42

Total Receipts:
$7,006.00

Ending Balance:
-$37,958.65
These facts aren’t fun to look at or discuss.  Our checking account is surviving month to month by operating off of undesignated memorial funds.  Most months we spend more than we take in.  Our trustees manage projects carefully, not wanting to put forward any projects that take away from the primary giving toward the mission of our congregation.  With an aging congregation many who once worked are now living on limited budgets.  I continually pray, convicted with the reality that every year I have been your Pastor, St. Paul’s has slid further into debt instead of out of it.  Our budget committee meets every year, and has supported initiating a Pledge Plan to have a better idea of how to plan our expenses for the years ahead. 

Board of Education and Elders
We supported 2 youth to attend the National Youth Gathering in New Orleans this past July.  Our VBS welcomed and taught 25 children of our community that Jesus is our Good Shepherd (Psalm 23).  We’ve had several infant baptisms in 2016, 1 adult baptism, new members to welcome into our congregation, and a continuous review of our traditional liturgy- Why do we say the same thing over and over again?  The elders continue to pray and discuss how we can encourage regular reception of God’s forgiveness, life, and salvation given in His Word and Sacraments in the Divine Service.  Both of these boards have agreed to support a new Wednesday Schedule that involves all members.
5:30-5:55pm   Vespers Prayer Service (All invited)

6:00-7:00pm   7th-8th Grade Catechism Class (All invited)

More than any amount of money a member gives is the receiving from God of His priceless gift of the Good news Gospel that Jesus has lived, died, and risen for you.  Consider Wednesday as Church Night for you and your family both to pray together and to come to catechism class.    

PASTOR & FAMILY
In the last 6 months I have received two additional calls to serve as a Pastor in the Holy Office of the Ministry at other congregations.  I returned both of these calls.  St. Paul’s extended the first call I ever received as a pastor, when you called me from seminary to serve you with the gifts God promises of Word and Sacrament over 4 years ago.  Amy and I take time every Thanksgiving Eve to thank you as God’s holy saints in Ute, not only for providing for our livelihood by your generosity but also for simply loving us and our children.  During the time Amy and I had to pray and think over these other calls we have grown considerably in our gratitude for everything God has given to us in Ute.  It has been a difficult year as we faced these decisions, but it has also been such an amazing year to better appreciate and live in your town as your pastor and as part of your family.  We have it so good here.  We deeply thank you from the bottom of our hearts.   

Consider ways you can help:

Thank Offering

The “Thank Offering” is not to replace our regular giving to God, but rather shows special thanks for our many blessings, for example: a special anniversary, a grandchild’s birthday, a graduation, a recovery from difficult times or just that you are happy to be able to still get out of bed in the morning!  Thank Offerings can be 1 time gifts for certain projects for our congregation or can help pay for the reoccurring expenses such as the monthly newsletter mailing, monthly printing expenses or color bulletins are also needed.  These thank offerings are at many different levels of giving.  You can speak with any of the Trustees to help support them in the managing of God’s property and gifts in our congregation.

Trustees: Russell Rosburg, John McCall, Bill Creese 
Pledging/Planning 

Your plan helps our plan.  We want to grow in faith and in numbers.  We want to be prepared for the upcoming years.  We want to live as better stewards of those gifts God has given to us.  I encourage every household to make a plan concerning your Sunday morning attendance, bible class, and devotional life.  Those are most important.  If going to church is a normally a question on Sundays rather than a statement, that’s a problem.  Making a plan can help.  

You may also consider helping the budget committee make better informed decisions for expenses in 2017 by anonymously planning a certain amount toward your upcoming offering.  If it’s a question to give a portion of the money that God has entrusted to you, back to His church—that’s a problem.  Making a plan can help.  The cards can be filled out and handed in during the service on Sunday, September 25th. Reminders concerning these cards:

Your Pledge Plan will:

· Benefit your house and your Church to better plan for our expenses.

· Benefit your house and your Church to better plan our mission locally and abroad.

· Benefit your family to better support your Church as you are able & as you decide 
(2 Corinthians 8:3, 9:7).

· Be completely anonymous (not numbered or named) that you may give in secret but also play a part in our planning together as Christ’s body The Church.

Your Pledge Plan will not:

· Be required for any member.

· Be printed or reproduced for anyone else to see.

· Be made known to pastor…elders…or anyone.

· Be a bill that you have to pay.

Questions about Thank Offerings, Grain Offerings, or Pledge Plans?  Stop by, call, or email the church office:

(712) 885-2221

stpaulute@gmail.com
My (Household’s) Pledge Plan for 2017:

· I plan to regularly hear the Word of God and receive the Lord’s Supper faithfully. 

To encourage this I plan to be present at least 1   2   3   4  Sundays a month (circle one).

· I plan to read and study the Bible in order that I may believe and confess God’s Word in my life.   Possibly by…

· I plan to regularly attend Bible Class.



· I plan to read/pray a regular devotion.

· I plan to give the following amount in support of God’s mission at St. Paul’s:





$_____________ per week






   Or





$_____________ per month

Blank Cards will be given to be filled out and placed in the offering on Sept. 25, 2016
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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· I plan to give the following amount in support of God’s mission at St. Paul’s:





$_____________ per week






   Or





$_____________ per month

St. Paul’s Mission Statement:

Be faithfully obedient to the living Christ in making disciples of all people.
St Paul Lutheran Church

Ute, Iowa

-Gift of Grain-

from

(Donor name)

(Donor address)

(City, State, Zip)

Amount of Grain: _________________________________________________________

Type of Grain: ____________________________________________________________

I wish to transfer above quantity of grain to:

St Paul Lutheran Church
303 E 4th Street
P.O. Box 139 

Ute, Iowa, 51060-8061

(Signature)

Date_________/____________/_____________

Attention Grain Elevator operator(s):


Please deposit said grain quantities listed above into an account at your elevator entitled St Paul Lutheran Church   (listed above) and contact their representative at 712-885-2221 office for instructions as to grain disposition. 


Please send this form along with the payment/appropriate documentation of sale to address listed above. 

If you have any further questions, or need for additional instructions, please call St Paul Lutheran Church at 712-885-2221 for further instructions. 
HISTORY OF ST. PAUL’S
January 12, 1916– A memorial donation of $1036.00 stimulated ideas of building a new Church.
Save the Date

March 5, 2017 

 Dedication Anniversary Celebration
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Thank you to Don and Teresa Mordhorst for donating this month’s flowers. 
VBS

 Thanks to all that donated to the VBS.  Thank you to all the volunteers, parents, and children for a great VBS. 
NEW WEBSITE

The church’s website is now stpaulsute.org
It is still in construction, but please check it out. 

CATECHISM


Catechism will start Wednesday, September 7th. 5-6 grades class will meet from 4:30 – 5:30 p.m., 7-8 grades memory work from 5:00 p.m. – 5:30 p.m, Vespers at 5:30 p.m. and 7-8 grade class will meet from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.
RALLY DAY

The 2016-2017 Sunday School Year will start September 11th at 9:00 a.m. with Rally Day. 
MINISTRY EXCELLENCE FUND

Thank You to everyone that gave to the Ministry in Excellence Fund.
NEWSLETTER SPONSORS
Please contact the office if you’d like to sponsor the newsletter. The cost is $37. 
LCW NEWS

 LCW Meeting is Wednesday, September 14th at 1:00 p.m. 

BAPTISMAL BIRTHDAYS FOR SEPTEMBER

    We are listing Baptismal birthdays to remember and celebrate the day we were adopted into the family of God through the washing of the Holy Spirit. Those having Baptismal birthdays in September are:

Patrick Ohlmeier 










1

Lois Greder, Bailey Kuhlmann





2 

Ray Gosch-Brendan Lane







3

Ervin Kiepe











4

Norman Meadows









6
Heather Rosburg










7

Derek Erlemeier










9

Gina Hull












10

Mark Goslar











13

Ella Fester












15

Glenn Ullerich











16

Arlis Petersen











17

Sara Folk












19

Mike Berens











20

Cody Rosburg











22

Sasha Teut












23

Larry Folk












24

Norma Buschmann-Hannah Hageman



25

Delaine Nelson










27

Roger Johnson-Jo Thies-Heath Winsor



28

Trent Mordhorst










29

Tyler Leitz












30


“THY STRONG WORD”

‘Thy Strong Word’ is a daily devotion airing at 6:25 a.m. Monday through Saturday on KDSN 107.1FM).  
Sept. 5-10



Rev. Richard Merrill
Triple Parish, C.O.

Sept. 12-17



Rev. Ross Fritz









Trinity, Manilla 

Sept. 19-24



Rev. Merle Mahnken










Immanuel, Schleswig
Sept.26-Oct.1


Rev. David Loeschen









Bethlehem/Our Savior 

Please return top portion to the church.





Please detach and keep as a visible reminder of your plan.
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